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Thank you for supporting Jeans for Genes day on Friday last week. 
We raised a brilliant £345.30 for this worthwhile cause. 

 
 

School Games Mark – Silver Award 
 
We recently had notification that our School 
Games Mark application has now been finalised. 
This year our school achieved the Silver award! 
Our application was regraded from a 
Bronze award and we also received feedback 
that we are meeting several of the criteria for 
gold!  
 
The following was also said about our school: 
“Summerlea is a school in which sport plays a 
key role for pupils, they provide extensive 
opportunities and sport is embedded in the 
heart of the school.” 
 
We are thrilled to have achieved this award and 
are aware that we are only one of four schools 
that have done so! Congratulations to all of the 
children and a huge thank you to our amazing PE 
leaders and other staff who worked so hard to 
ensure the children have such great sporting 
opportunities across the school. Go team 
Summerlea!  

 
Week beginning 24th September 
Mon 24th:  Year 5 Home Front day 
Year 2 swimming  
Tues 25th: Year 5 Evacuee day 
2.45pm Used uniform sale in Palm Studio 
Thurs 27th: Year R Colour day 
Year 5 to Life Exhibition 
Fri 28th: Year 6 (Cherry class) to Life 
Exhibition 
1.45pm Volunteer safeguarding training  
3.15pm FOSS AGM in Laurel Room  
Week beginning 1st October 
Mon 1st: Year 2 swimming  
Thurs 4th: National Poetry Day – bring in a 
favorite poem to share 
Year 6 (Elder) to Life Exhibition 
 
Please see the attached calendar of key dates 
and events for the autumn term. Please also 
see our website calendar, as well as separate 

letters, for more information.  
 
  

 
 
 
 

 

mailto:office@summerleaschool.co.uk
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Scooters 
A reminder that scooting, cycling or 
skateboarding etc. on the school grounds is 
not permitted. If your school aged child, or a 
younger sibling, has a scooter or similar 
these must be dismounted before entering 
the school site in order to avoid injuries or 
accidents to other people. Thank you for 
respecting this rule. Please make use of the 
bike shed and scooter-park at the front of 
the school at your convenience.   
 

 

 

Staffing Update 
We are pleased to have appointed a new 
Learning Support Assistant: Mr Ali 
Abdoullahi who will be starting with us this 
week and supporting children across the 
school with individual needs.  
We are also delighted that Mrs Welton (who 
has a long association with our school as a 
regular supply teacher and also a parent) 
will be covering the remainder of Mrs 
Crook’s maternity in Year 1 once Mrs Voice 
leaves.  
We have also welcomed Mrs Refoy back to 
Summerlea and the Year 5 team whilst Mrs 
Arnold has a phased return to work, 
following an injury to her ankle sustained 
last term.   
Miss Chaplin (Year 5 class teacher, currently 
on maternity leave) has made the difficult 
decision to resign. Miss Chaplin has said that 
Summerlea will always hold special 
significance to her and that she has greatly 
valued her time here. She has been at the 
school since 2004 and has many happy 
memories of children, families and staff.  
Miss Axton, who has been covering Miss 
Chaplin’s maternity leave, was due to leave 
in November. However, we are delighted 
she has agreed to remain with us and 
Sycamore Class until the end of this autumn 
term. We are in the process of recruiting a 
new full time class teacher to start in 
January and will let you know once we have 
made an appointment. We must take this 
opportunity to wish Miss Chaplin and her 
young family much happiness in the future 
as well as to thank her for all she has 
contributed to our school and its children 
during her time with us.  
 
 

Medication reminder 
If your child requires any medication during the 
school day, this must come into school via the 
office (rather than the classroom) please. Thank 
you for your co-operation.  
 

 

 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

French phrase of the fortnight 
This week our phrase of the fortnight week is:   
enchanté (pleased to meet you).  
 
 
 

Worthing Road Entrance 
Our school gate entrance on 
the Worthing Road has an electrical fault. 
You may have noticed it has been very 
temperamental recently and does not always 
open when it should. Unfortunately it is on a 
timer and this cannot be easily overridden.  
An engineer has now been out and a new 
part has been ordered which we hope will 
resolve the issue. In the meantime, please 
accept our apologies for any inconvenience 
caused if the gate does not open.  
Parents may want to allow a bit more time to 
walk round to the front entrance at drop off 
and pick up times as we cannot guarantee 
the gate will open. These are circumstances 
beyond our immediate control and we thank 
you for your patience and understanding 
regarding this matter. 
We would also like to take this opportunity to 
remind parents that outdoor based learning 
activities may be taking place towards the 
end of the day and politely ask that parents 
either walk round to the main entrance or 
wait until the children have gone inside. 
Forest School sessions happen on a Tuesday 
until 2.55pm. Parents may wish to arrive a 
little later on these days to avoid having to 
wait. Thank you.  

 

 

 

 
Welcome Meetings 

Year group welcome meetings took place last 
week for Years 1 to 6. If you were unable to 
attend and/or would like a copy of the 
presentations these are available via our 
website.  Please go to: Our school > Curriculum 
& Assessment > Welcome Meetings 2018-19.  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 



  

Punctuality 

Our rolling start to the school day was 
introduced last September and has proved 
very popular with parents and has also 
helped alleviate some of the parking issues 
on Windsor Drive. 
Our doors open at 8.20am and close 
promptly at 8.30am when our school day 
officially starts. If your child arrives after 
this time they are late and will need to go 
round to the front office to sign in. Parents 
will also be asked to complete a late slip.  
If you are struggling to get your child/ren 
to school on time and require some 
support with this please do contact the 
Inclusion Team via the office.  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parking Problems 
A reminder to all parents to please park 
legally, safely and considerately in the 
surrounding residential areas. Nearby roads 
do get incredibly congested and dangerous, 
especially if parents are double-parked or 
parking on yellow lines. Pulling up on 
pavements also puts pedestrians at risk.  
Some residents in Balmoral Close are kind 
enough to let parents utilise their private 
driveways by direct and prior arrangement 
with them. Parking here is allocated to 
residents and spaces should not be used 
without permission. In addition, Taylor Close 
is also a private road.   
Please also remember that access to the staff 
car park is only permitted with the specific 
permission of Mrs Morris in exceptional 
circumstances. Blue Badge holders are also 
welcome if a disabled /parking space is 
available.  We politely ask that the Blue 
Badge holders only use these facilities if they 
are collecting/dropping off a child/ren.   
If you are a Blue Badge holder and your 
passenger, dropping off/collecting a child, is 
not, please use the surrounding area to park 
safely.  Our facilities for disabled parking are 
very limited and are used by staff as well as 
parents/carers. Thank you for your 
cooperation. This will be kept under review.  
Inconsiderate and dangerous parking can be 
reported to the police via 101 or at 
www.operationcrackdown.org   

 
 
 
 

School Angel 

 
Why not raise money for the school whilst 
you shop online? We are registered with 
School Angel – a charity that will help us 
raise money for our school through online 
shopping.  
An amazing £707.18 has already been 
raised! Examples of online shopping sites 
that can be used through School Angel are 
Next, Amazon, M&S, Argos, John Lewis, PC 
World, ToysRUs, The Entertainer, 
Superdrug, Boots, Jack Wills, Matalan and 
many, many more.  
School Angel is really easy to use and our 
school has its own charity page already set 
up which you can visit using this link: 
http://www.schoolangel.org.uk/summerlea
-community-primary-school.html  
You can also visit via our own school 
website, where we have set up an icon 
called ‘School Angel’ which can be found 
under: 
Our School > Fundraising > School Angel.  
So, next time you want to do some online 
shopping please do so via School Angel. 
Thank you for your continued support!  
 

Volunteer Safeguarding Training 
Do you volunteer in our school?  Hear 
readers?  Help on trips?  Support Forest 
School? If so, you are warmly invited and 
encouraged to attend our safeguarding 
session which will be held on Friday 28th 
September, 1:45pm - 2:45 pm. This training 
will address signs and indicators of abuse and 
explain outline our policies and procedures 
with regards to safeguarding and 
welfare. Please contact the school office to 
book a place. We look forward to seeing you.  

 

http://www.operationcrackdown.org/
http://www.schoolangel.org.uk/summerlea-community-primary-school.html
http://www.schoolangel.org.uk/summerlea-community-primary-school.html


  

 
 
  



  

  



  

 
  



  

 
  



  

 
  



  

 
  



  



  

 

  
 

 


